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TOWN OF CAPE ELIZABETH

    Code Enforcement Office                                                                                                                  Phone: 207-799-1619

          P. O. Box 6260                                                                                                                              

     320 Ocean House Road                                                                                     Email: benjamin.mcdougal@capeelizabeth.org
Cape Elizabeth, Maine 04107-0060                                                                                       
MEMORANDUM

TO:

Michael McGovern



Town Manager

FROM:
Benjamin McDougal



Code Enforcement Officer

DATE:

December 2, 2013

RE: 

Preliminary Flood Maps

On November 6, 2013, we received the preliminary flood maps from FEMA.  FEMA utilized new computer models and LIDAR data to more accurately predict coastal flooding.  It is my understanding that FEMA did not study the inland flood zones. There is a meeting for regional community officials in Portland scheduled for January 8, 2014, which I plan to attend.  FEMA officials will be prepared to answerer questions.  Soon after this meeting, FEMA will officially announce the start of the 90 day appeal period.  The town has the right to appeal FEMA’s proposed changes to the floodplain.
The preliminary maps in Cape Elizabeth show approximately 39 additional dwellings in the Special Flood Hazard Area (floodplain).  Many of these dwellings were accurately added to the floodplain while others may have been added erroneously.  I will send a detailed letter next week to each resident who is proposed to be added to the floodplain.
The preliminary maps do not have same impact on Cape Elizabeth when compared to Scarborough and South Portland.  Scarborough, for instance, has at least 300 dwellings being added to the floodplain, most of which are adjacent to the Scarborough Marsh.  The Town of Scarborough can submit one appeal to FEMA and it will cover at least 300 dwellings.  
In Cape Elizabeth, the houses being added to the floodplain are widely dispersed along the coastline, and each appeal needs to be site specific, resulting in at least 15 different appeals.  The only area that has a concentration of houses being added to the floodplain is Alewife Cove, where there are 13.  Our floodplain consultant, Robert Gerber, P.E. stated that some of the houses in Alewife Cove may have been erroneously added to the floodplain, but some have been rightfully added. 
Due to the fact that Cape Elizabeth has a small number of houses being added to the floodplain, and that they are widely dispersed, it may not make fiscal sense for the town to appeal.  Each effected homeowner has the right to demonstrate that they are not in the floodplain by hiring a surveyor or engineer to submit an application for a LOMA (Letter of Map Amendment).

